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                             Business and Industry Committee 


 
May 1, 2013
SUMMARY MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:01 p.m.

ROLL CALL:  PRESENT -
Frank Gornick, Richard Keyes (arrived at 4:07 p.m.), Keith Lovgren, Sam Norman, Joe Olivares, Jose Plascencia (arrived at 4:07 p.m.), Alice Saviez, and Lydia Zabrycki

 ABSENT -

Robert Alcazar, Brian Angus, Lee Ann Eager, Fely Guzman, and Justin Surratt
AGENDA CHANGES:  

None 
   ABSTENTIONS/RECUSALS/

DISCLOSURES OF

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF

INTEREST: 

None
  STAFF/CHAIR REPORT:

None
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

None
	Item
	Description/Action Taken

	1.
	November 7, 2012, Business and Industry Committee Meeting Minutes 

	
	Director Zabrycki noted a discrepancy in the arrival time reported for Director Gornick at the November 7, 2012, meeting and requested the minutes be corrected to reflect 4:20 p.m. arrival time.

OLIVARES/ZABRYCKI APPROVED THE NOVEMBER 7, 2012, BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES, AS CORRECTED.  (UNANIMOUS)

	2.
	Items Referred by Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred by other committees.
Directors Keyes and Plascencia arrived (4:07 p.m.)

	3.
	Blue Tech Valley Water Conference

	
	Barbara Rodiek, Central Valley Business Incubator (CVBI), welcomed the Business and Industry Committee (B&I) to the BlueTech Valley Water Conference and thanked them for the Fresno Regional Workforce Investment Board’s (FRWIB’s) support of the Blue Tech initiative.   She provided a brief overview of the Conference and stated that the theme was “How Water Efficient Technologies Will Secure Future World Food Supply”.  She invited the B&I members to visit with some of the Conference vendors and exhibitors after the meeting.

	
	This was an information item.

	4.
	Entrepreneurial Training Update 

	
	Pam Lassetter, Assistant Director, FRWIB, stated that the FRWIB awarded $60,000 in training funds to CVBI to provide a five (5) week entrepreneur training class in Program Year (PY) 2012-2013.  The pilot training class has concluded and ten (10) Workforce Investment Act clients were enrolled in this first class.  One of the class participants, Mr. Randy Morich, owner of Contact Center Results, was present at the B&I meeting and stated that his experience with the training program was very positive.  He said that it was exciting to see prospective business owners progress from uncertainty to the realization that they could have their own businesses.  Mr. Morich expressed his appreciation for the opportunity to participate in the program.

	
	This was an information item.

	5.
	California Municipal Technology Consulting Presentation

	
	Ms. Lassetter stated that the second round of FRWIB-sponsored layoff aversion training has concluded.  During this most recent training, three (3) companies were assisted:  La Tapatia, Valley Protein, and LeDestri Foods.  The FRWIB contracted with California Manufacturing Technology Consulting (CMTC) to provide the training.  Ms. Lassetter introduced Jonathan Lee, Director of Strategic Services with CMTC to provide an overview of the training and assistance CMTC provided.

Mr. Lee stated that CMTC’s mission is to help support the manufacturing base in the United States.  He indicated that they are a resource center for manufacturers and strive to provide manufacturers the support they need to perform better, as quickly as possible, while also helping increase the skills sets of their workforce.  Mr. Lee reviewed the CMTC’s five (5) step process in working with employers, which includes input from the FRWIB. 

The results of the layoff aversion training were very successful with over 80 jobs retained.  Christine Nutting, Deputy Director of Human Resources/Organizational Development/ Business Services, FRWIB, stated that the chief officers of these three (3) companies have begun discussions about reaching out to other manufacturers to discuss how they can leverage logistics and distribution.  

	
	This was an information item.

	6.
	2013 – 2014 Layoff Aversion Training Funding Recommendation

	
	Ms. Lassetter presented for the B&I’s recommendation to the Adult Council, funding of $190,000 to CMTC to provide layoff aversion training in PY 2013-2014.  $160,000 of this award would fund four (4) employers for layoff aversion training, and $30,000 would fund a pilot program to provide export training for six (6) local manufacturers.
Pointing to the success of the most recent layoff aversion training, Ms. Lassetter stated that it is much more cost effective to invest in training companies with a goal of averting layoffs, than to enroll and train individuals in the Workforce system after they have been laid off.  Director Zabrycki asked how companies are identified to participate in the training.  Ms. Lassetter explained that CMTC performs an outreach to different organizations and once employers are identified, CMTC begins the assessment and intake process.  From CMTC’s recommendations, FRWIB Executive Director and staff make their recommendation to the B&I Committee, and then the list of recommended companies is presented to the full FRWIB for final approval.
Director Gornick asked if any particular sector will be targeted for the PY 2013-2014 training and Ms. Lassetter indicated that companies could be from any of the FRWIB’s targeted sectors, but the training must be related to manufacturing.

	
	GORNICK/NORMAN – RECOMMENDED THAT THE ADULT COUNCIL RECOMMEND FOR APPROVAL THE 2013 - 2014 LAYOFF AVERSION TRAINING FUNDING RECOMMENDATION.  (UNANIMOUS)

	7.
	Entrepreneur Training Funding Recommendation

	
	Ms. Lassetter presented for the B&I’s recommendation to the Adult Council, approval of $60,000 to CVBI for entrepreneur training for PY 2013-2014.  Due to continued high unemployment and limited job availability, many individuals are attempting to start their own businesses.  The PY 2012-2013 entrepreneur training project was successful, with ten (10) WIA participants completing the training.  The approval of this item will provide funding to train another ten (10) individuals. 

	
	PLASCENCIA/ZABRYCKI – RECOMMENDED THAT THE ADULT COUNCIL RECOMMEND FOR APPROVAL THE ENTREPRENEUR TRAINING FUNDING RECOMMENDATION.  (UNANIMOUS)

	8.
	Final Draft 5-Year Plan Recommendations

	
	Ms. Lassetter presented for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB, approval of the final draft 5-Year Plan.  Ms. Lassetter stated that over the past several months, FRWIB staff has been working with its community partners, employers, and community organizations to compile the draft 5-Year Plan document.  The draft document has been reviewed by the FRWIB’s Adult and Youth Councils and was released for a 30-day public comment period.  This final draft, after FRWIB approval, will go to the City and County of Fresno in June, and then will be submitted to the State of California by July 1, 2013.

	
	GORNICK/KEYES – RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB APPROVE THE FINAL DRAFT 5-YEAR PLAN RECOMMENDATIONS.  (UNANIMOUS)

	9.
	Customer Satisfaction Report for Program Year 2012 - 2013

	
	Ms. Nutting presented the Customer Satisfaction Report for PY 2012 – 2013 for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB.  Ms. Nutting stated that at the March 6, 2013, Adult Council meeting, it was recommended that the Employer Relations and Job Seeker/Employer Satisfaction reports be consolidated in order that all of the information can be viewed together.

Ms. Nutting indicated that survey results have remained at high levels and noted that the dip in employer satisfaction was due to the fact that it is an employer’s market and because of the challenges related to some job seekers being long term unemployed.  She noted that the job seeker issue has been addressed by some process improvements within the system.

	
	ZABRYCKI/NORMAN – RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE CUSTOMER SATISFACTION REPORT FOR PROGRAM YEAR 2012 – 2013.  (UNANIMOUS)

	10.
	New Fresno4Biz Partnership and Website

	
	Ms. Nutting provided the B&I with an overview of the new Fresno4Biz Partnership website, which has been soft launched for testing.
Ms. Lassetter stated that while conducting the FRWIB employment studies, it became evident that businesses face a number of various obstacles and they do not know where to go for help.  Due to the great need for these businesses to obtain the assistance needed, the Fresno4Biz Partnership was created.

Ms. Nutting stated that the Fresno4Biz Partnership is made up of a group of ten (10) local public/private organizations that have come together to provide assistance and referrals for businesses.  The Fresno4Biz website is a tool businesses can use to find the resources they need and connect to the organizations that can help them overcome the obstacles they face.  The assistance available varies from business start-up help, business expansion, layoff aversion/transition strategies, exporting, marketing, funding, regulatory issues and more.   
Ms. Nutting added that all ten (10) partner organizations have done a soft launch within their own agencies at the FRWIB Business Account Specialists are spreading the word to the businesses they meet with to let them know about the website.    

	
	This was an information item.

	11.
	Business Services Center Update

	
	Ms. Nutting provided the B&I with an update on the services and activity taking place at the FRWIB Business Services Center (BSC).  FRWIB and BSC staff have been working to augment BSC services, including growing the number of trainings and workshops held at the BSC, outreaching to employers on proactive layoff aversion assistance, enhancing the current programs offered to employers, developing and marketing the Fresno4Biz Partnership and website, and more.  The B&I was provided with a log showing the activity and events that have taken place at the BSC this program year.

	
	This was an information item.

	12.
	Rapid Response – Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act Notice

	
	Tamico Thomas, Senior Outplacement/Vendor Contract Specialist, FRWIB, reported that during the Third Quarter of PY 2012 - 2013, the Rapid Response team met with one (1) employer and provided information to 106 dislocated workers.  

	
	This was an information item.

	13.
	Referral of Agenda Items to Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred to other committees.

	14.
	August 7, 2013, Agenda Items

	
	Update by Blake Konczal, Executive Director, FRWIB, on the High Speed Rail project.

	15.
	Meeting Feedback

	
	Director Zabrycki stated that there was a lot of great information shared at this meeting.

	
	The meeting was adjourned at 5:28 p.m.



